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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Friday, July 22, 2011
PIAA BOARD OF DIRECTORS ACCEPTS RETIREMENT

OF EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR BRADLEY R. CASHMAN
At its meeting of Friday, July, 22, 2011, the PIAA Board of Directors accepted the retirement of Executive Director Bradley R. Cashman, effective July 13, 2012.  As of that date, Brad will have served the Pennsylvania Interscholastic Athletic Association, Inc, for 32 years, 19 of those years as its Executive Director.  Along with the unanimous acclamation by the Board of Directors, Board President W. Rodney Stone publicly commended and thanked Brad for his dedicated service and commitment to the organization and the student-athletes of Pennsylvania.
Also extending his congratulations was Representative Gene DiGirolamo, who serves as chairman of the Pennsylvania Athletic Oversight Committee.  Representative DiGirolamo stated that "Brad Cashman's service to the entire interscholastic athletic community over the years is greatly appreciated.  I wish Brad the very best in his retirement."
Prior to his appointment in December of 1980 to the PIAA Administrative Staff, Brad spent over 10 years at Northern York High School, Dillsburg, PA, as a business education teacher, head football Coach, assistant basketball Coach, and assistant Coach of track and field.  His 10-year head football Coaching record of 60 wins, 44 losses, and 1 tie includes eight winning seasons.  In addition, at various times during his teaching and Coaching career, Brad found time to officiate football, basketball, and track and field as a PIAA-registered sports official.

Since joining the PIAA Administrative staff 31 years ago, Brad has been instrumental in the extensive growth of interscholastic athletics in the commonwealth of Pennsylvania and championing the best interests of student-athletes.
Under Brad’s leadership, the PIAA advanced to being the sixth (6th) largest state in the nation for interscholastic athletics.  The current strengths of the organization can be attributed to many of Brad’s accomplishments and initiatives during his many years of service, including:
· Increasing financial accountability with centralized accounting; 

· Expanding the Board of Directors to 31 members, adding voting representatives of parents, Coaches, Private Schools, registered sports officials, and girls’ athletes;
· Being a pivotal force in expanding PIAA membership to include the Philadelphia public schools and the Private Schools affiliated with the Philadelphia Catholic League;
· Establishing or expanding State Championships in the sports of football, girls’ soccer, boys’ and girls’ lacrosse, boys’ and girls’ Team golf, boys’ and girls’ Team tennis, competitive cheer, and Team wrestling;
· Increasing interscholastic athletic opportunities for female athletes with the addition of five new championships in girls’ sports since 1993;
· Advancing the use of technology with the establishment and expansion of the PIAA Web site, and improvements in the use of electronic communications;
· Tightening and clarifying athletic eligibility rules, adopting policies for participation by disabled student-athletes, and establishing clear procedural standards for eligibility determinations and appeals;  
· Serving as chair of the National Federation of State High Schools Associations (NFHS) Football Rules Committee, which establishes the playing rules for high school football throughout the nation;

· Serving a one-year unexpired term as the NFHS Section 2 Representative on the NFHS Board of Directors.
· With his wife, Sue, serving as the host committee of the 92nd NFHS Annual Summer Meeting, which was held in Philadelphia, PA, earlier this summer.
President Stone will identify a planning committee of individuals to establish the criteria and process for hiring a new Executive Director.  President Stone expects the committee to develop and submit to the Board of Directors, at its next regularly scheduled meeting of Thursday, October 6 and Friday, October 7, 2011, a proposal to include a hiring timeline, job description, and application procedures. 

For information concerning the hiring process, please contact PIAA President W. Rodney Stone at rstone@piaa.org.
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